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2.
INFORMATION
2.1 The internal audit service for Kettering Borough Council is being delivered in a joint arrangement with the Borough Council of Wellingborough under the name of ConsortiumAudit. The cost to Kettering Borough Council in 2011/12 for this service is £104,000.
2.2 The consortium originally consisted of four authorities Kettering Borough Council, Borough Council of Wellingborough, Northampton Borough Council and Corby Borough Council but in more recent times has only consisted of Kettering and Wellingborough. At this level of participation and reduced staffing numbers, concerns were expressed about the continuing viability of the arrangement.

2.3 In February 2011, the board of ConsortiumAudit approved the market testing of the internal audit service. This would result in a service which would have a greater breadth of skills and be more sustainable and resilient.
2.4 The market testing exercise falls within the EU procurement regulations. The planned implementation date for the new arrangement is 1 April 2012 to coincide with the start of the new financial year.

2.5 The deadline for submission of tenders is 5 December 2011 and a joint evaluation process will be undertaken by Kettering and Wellingborough, which will be completed on the 16 December 2011 when the prospective companies will undertake a formal presentation and interview. 
2.6 The ConsortiumAudit board will meet on 20 December 2011 to carry out a final review of the evaluation and decide the successful bidder, for approval by both Kettering and Wellingborough Councils.

2.7 In order to minimise the risk of delay in the contract start date it is considered appropriate to seek delegated power to the Councils Head of Democratic and Legal Services to make that award.
3    CONSULTATION AND CUSTOMER IMPACT
3.1 None as a direct consequence of this report. 
4  
POLICY IMPLICATIONS
4.1 There are no direct policy implications as a result of this report.
5  
USE OF RESOURCES


5.1 
None as a result of this report.

6 HUMAN RESOURCE IMPLICATIONS

6.1 The staff involved in the TUPE transfer are employed by the Borough Council of Wellingborough and have been fully consulted in accordance with normal procedures.

7 LEGAL IMPLICATIONS
7.1 None as a result of this report.
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1.1	The Internal Audit contract is currently being tendered for a period of three years with the opportunity to extend for a further two years. The contract is to become operational from 1st April 2012 and to minimise delays officers require delegated authority to award this contract.





8.	RECOMMENDATION





	The Executive Committee is recommended to delegate authority to the  Council's Head of Democratic and Legal Services  to award the Internal Audit Contract to the successful company on completion of the evaluation, formal presentation process and agreement of the contract conditions.













































































